-----Original Message-----

From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 03 December 2010 16:39

To: Public Access DC Comments

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (10/01642/OUT)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (10/01642/OUT)

"Chris Mason (Mr)" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 03/12/2010 16:39:01

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 10/01642/OUT

Address:

Heyford Park

Camp Road

Upper Heyford

Bicester

Oxfordshire

OX25 5HD

Proposal:

Outline - Proposed new settlement for 1075 dwellings, together with associated works and facilities, including employment uses, a school, playing fields and other physical and social infrastructure

Case Officer:

Andrew Lewis

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Chris Mason (Mr)

Address:

21 Hatch Way

Kirtlington

OX5 3JS

Customer wishes to comment on the Planning Application.

Comments:

If this application is approved - and even if a lower number of houses is built - it should be on the basis that appropriate measures are taken to protect, conserve and where possible enhance biodiversity. Ponds for wildlife, green spaces, native hedges, small tree plantations and green rooves should all be incorporated. Provision should be made for bats and birds such as Swallows, House Martins, House Sparrows and Starlings which are largely dependent on a built environment for nesting. In particular as the Council has its own Swift Conservation Project, nest boxes and purpose-made spaces for Swifts should be incorporated in the buildings. There are good populations of Swifts in Upper and Lower Heyford, Somerton and Fritwell and Swifts are regularly reported over the base which make this appropriate and increases the chances of success.

Reference should be made to the recommendations of the UK Green Building Council contained in 'Biodiversity and the Built Environment' (March 2009) and to the book 'Biodiversity for Low and Zero Carbon Buildings (2010) by Carol Williams. Also the Council and those involved with the Swift Conservation would provide advice. 
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